
CARROLLTON TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION 

PUBLIC HEARING 

Tuesday, June 21, 2022 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            
Roll Call: Chairperson Sobek   Absent- excused 

  Vice-Chair P Olvera   Present 

Secretary J Olvera   Present  

  Township Board Member Douglas Present 

  Member Brushaber   Absent- excused 

  Member Frank    Present 

  Member Gnatkowski   Present 

 

There being a quorum present P Olvera stepped in as chairperson and called the meeting to 

order at 6:00 p.m. Also in attendance: Jessi Warzecha, Office Clerk and Jim Gray, Zoning 

Administrator. 

 

Approval of Agenda: 

 

It was moved by Douglas and supported by Gnatkowski to accept the agenda. There being 

all ayes, the motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 

 

Approval of Minutes: 

 

It was moved by Frank and supported by Gnatkowski to accept the minutes from the April 

20, 2022, regular meeting. There being all ayes, the motion carried with unanimous voice 

vote. 

 

New Business: 

     

Discussion was held on a new ordinance, Medical Marihuana Primary Caregiver 

operations. The townships attorney wrote the ordinance and allows indoor grows only in 

an M-1 zoning district. Gray suggested making permits and site plans as a stipulation for 

each special use permit. A public hearing will be held in July and then the township board 

will approve with ordinance being effective 30 days after that meeting. 

 

It was moved by J Olvera and seconded by Frank to make changes to ordinance as 

discussed in this meeting and schedule Public Hearing on July 20th. There being all ayes 

the motion passed. 

 

Open Discussion not on the agenda: 

 

J Olvera asked if Douglas had talked to the school about adding “Welcome to Carrollton 

Township” to their electronic sign board as a rotating message. Douglas will contact the 

school. 

 

Discussion was held on Carrollton Center and how nothing has been done since the last 

meeting. 
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Discussion was held on the wrestling club at Carrollton Center and Gray has a walk thru 

scheduled June 24, 2022. 

 

 

 

Adjournment: 

 

It was moved by J Olvera and supported by Gnatkowski to adjourn. There being all ayes, 

the meeting adjourned at 7:06 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

 

 

John Olvera, Secretary 

 

Public in Attendance: 

 

 

 


